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“One child, one teacher, one book, and one pen can change the world." 
Malala Yousafzai 

 
Upcoming Meetings 

Join GGEA President at School Board mtgs. 1st & 3rd Tuesdays 
Next School Board Meetings: October 6 & October 20 

7:00 @ District Office, Fifth Floor 
 

September – 29 Rep Council 3:30 @ GGEA 
October 6 – Board Meeting 

October 8 – Workplace Bully Workshop 3:30pm @ GGEA 
October 13 – Segment Directors Meeting 

 
Upcoming Committee Meetings @ GGEA  

Join a GGEA Committee and get involved! 
For more info email Tina  
10/5 Human Rights 3:30 
10/8 New Teacher 3:30 
10/13 Retirement 3:00 

10/15 Special Ed, Instruction and Professional Development 3:30 
10/30 Political Involvement 

 
Bargaining 
October 9 
October 13 
October 23 

Wear GGEA Blue on Tuesdays to show your GGEA Pride. 
 

Workplace Bullying Workshop 
GGEA's Human Rights Committee is sponsoring a workshop on October 8 at 3:30 at 
GGEA Office on how to deal with bullying. There is a stipend for this training. Please 
download the flyer to find out how to sign up at GoSignMeUp 
 



 
 
 
Orange Service Center Trainings 
GGEA is one of many locals who belong to the Orange Service Center. There are 
trainings for members at their site in Orange. They are free to members. Oct. 29 is 
about Special Education/IEP rights and responsibilities, January 14 is about the Smarter 
Balanced Digital Library, February 18 is Smarter Balanced Performance Tasks for Math 
and ELA, and April 27 is 21st Century Literacy and Student Engagement. Attending 
these workshops allows you to work with teachers from other districts and share ideas 
and compare notes. If you are interested see flyer here: OSCCtrainings 
 
TK-6 Department Chairs 
GGEA and GGUSD has signed a Side Letter spelling out the election process for Grade 
Level Chairs. This year the chairs shall be voted on by October 9th in order to be able to 
attend the first Grade Level chair meeting on October 12. For the Side Letter read here: 
GradeLevelChair 
 
Check Your Pay Stub 
Be sure to take a few minutes to check your pay stub.  The 1.08% will be spread over 
the year.  Check for membership dues, disability insurance and any extra duty pay.  Go 
to ggea.org if you need the link to check your pay stub. 
 
Share A Story 
If you would like to share a story about something at your site, send your information to 
advocate@ggea.org to have an article in our award winning Advocate Newsletter.  We 
are looking for interesting stories about the exciting things that go on in GGUSD. 
 
Attention 7-12 Members: GSA Advisors 
GGEA would like to send our GSAs to the CTA LGBT conference.  We will pay all 
expenses. It will be held in San Jose,  November 13-15. Email Tina at 
president@ggea.org if you are interested in attending.  Also, CTA will be holding a 
meeting at the Orange Service Center Council to assist with writing grants to help get 
funding for GSA activities at your site. There is a meeting Thursday, Oct. 15 at the 
OSCC, 281 N. Rampart Suite A, Orange.  To register contact Tami Beseda by emailing 
her at tbeseda@cta.org or calling 714-978-8861.  See flyer here: LGBTQ INFO 
 
Attorney Available at the GGEA Office 
GGEA provides its members with the opportunity to meet with an attorney for 30 
minutes about non-job related issues free of charge. This is on a first come, first served 
basis. There are spaces available on the following afternoons: October 7, 21 and 28, 
3:00-4:30. Please call the GGEA office if you wish to schedule an appointment. 
 
Join the GGEA Facebook Page 
To join, Facebook members search for "Garden Grove Education Association" and ask to 
join the group. Allow our administrators 24-48 hours to accept your request. If you are 
concerned about privacy, please make sure your own Facebook page has privacy 
settings adjusted before joining GGEA Facebook. 
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Together Everyone Achieves More 
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Contact Information 
GGEA President: Tina Gustin-Gurney 
phone: 714-638-7480 
fax: 714-638-9167 
email: President - president@ggea.org 
    Executive Director – Armon Akerboom – exec@ggea.org 
    Associate Staff Membership -Susan Kaylor - membership@ggea.org 
    Associate Staff Reception - Jenny Gonzalez -jennyg@ggea.org 
website: www.ggea.org 
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